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Dear Wendy, 

 

LCM re Virginity Testing and Hymenoplasty 

 
Department of Health officials briefed the Committee on the Department’s plans to 

bring forward a Legislative Consent Memorandum relating to amendments to the 

Westminster Health and Care Bill which will ban virginity testing and 

hymenoplasty. 

 

During the briefing, officials agreed to provide the Committee with further 

information on how this matter is dealt with in the Republic of Ireland, given that a 

ban in Northern Ireland may result in some people crossing the border for these 

procedures. 

 

I should be grateful if the information could be provided by 14 February 2022. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Keith McBride 
Clerk 
Committee for Health 

 
Cc: Suzanne.Howe@health-ni.gov.uk 
      Andrea.caldwell@health-ni.gov.uk 
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